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Minutes of Meeting

	NZTYA Council Meeting 30 July 2004

	Held on 7:30pm 30 July 2004
At Odyssey Energy Ltd, Te Rapa, Hamilton


Present:

Nigel Lancaster, Lee Jordan, Jon Olds, David Hilliar, Mike Coupe, Brad Scott, Mac McIntosh

Apologies:

None

Distribution:

All above 

	Issue 
	Action

	
	

	1. The previous Council meeting minutes of 4 December 2003 were read.  “That the previous minutes be accepted as a true and correct record”.  Lancaster/Jordan.
	

	2. Matters Arising

None.
	

	3. Financial Report:

The Treasurer present his report and the auditor’s report for the period ending 29 July 2004 and advised of payment of subscription recently received from Sailing Wanganui.  “That the subscription from Sailing Wanganui be considered in time for the purposes of the AMR”.  Olds/Jordan.  “That the accounts complete with their audit be accepted and the listed payments approved”.  Coupe/Olds.

There was discussion regarding moving some of the funds in the current account into accounts with higher rates of return.  “That up to 70% of funds may be shifted into a savings account provided $3,000 remained in the current account and generally at the Treasurer’s discretion”.  Scott/Coupe.

The expenses met by Councillors in attending the Council meeting and the subsequent AMR were discussed.  It was agreed that Councillor expenses in this instance were operating expenses of NZTYA and as such may be approved at the Council meeting.  Councillors then gave their expenses:  Mike $166, Jon $182, Lee $50, Brad $30, David $40.  “That these expenses be met”.  Scott/Jordan.
	

	4. Levy Recommendation:

The Treasurer gave his recommendation on any movement in annual levies, considering the status of the NZTYA funds and intended NZTYA actions.  “That the Council endorses the recommendation to the AMR that levies remain as for the previous year”.  Jordan/Coupe.
	

	5. The Technical Officer gave his recommendation on handicaps.  “That the Council endorses the recommendation to the AMR that the handicaps now amended by only ‘one-off alterations’ for specific yachts in the South Island be adopted for the forthcoming sailing year”.  Scott/Olds.
	

	6. AMR Dinner:

The arrangements prepared for the AMR dinner were discussed.  The Secretary advised that numbers attending could lie anywhere between 16 and 24 persons and had booked accordingly at $55 per person.  The Secretary recommended an NZTYA dinner cost subsidy of $20 per person.  “That participants at the dinner function be subsidised by $20 per person for the booking made on the Waipa Delta”.  Coupe/Scott.
	

	7. Trailer Yacht Definition:

The Council discussed some of the constraints and issues that had developed over the years from a single prescription of a “trailer yacht”.  It was noted that the YNZ Rules and Regulations expire in 2005 and YNZ will be reporting its proposed changes by January 2005.  It was also noted that YNZ could issue addendums to its regulations at any time, so the definition of a trailer yacht (or yachts) did not necessarily have to be finalised ahead of the proposed YNZ review process.  The options for setting up the process for this fundamental change were discussed.  It was noted that progress should be measured and the change should not be made too quickly as the members would need to adapt.  It was also noted that any member may, at any time, choose to use criteria other than those set down by NZTYA.  It was agreed that Mike and Brad would prepare a resolution for tabling at the AMR.
	

	8. Publicity:

The Publicity Officer presented his report.  He emphasised the need for NZTYA to lift the style of its publications partly to attract advertising support and primarily to establish the magazine as a publication to be sought out for reading.  He emphasised that given NZTYA’s national spread, the only real way to position NZTYA (apart from presence at events) was to produce a quality magazine.  Whatever the outcome, he advised that we should try for “glossy” publication.
	

	9. Remits to hand:

The Secretary advised that there were no remits to hand from members that had affect on the NZTYA Constitution.  Given the limited response to the circulars calling for remits, the Secretary recommended that the AMR should permit debate regardless of the date of receipt of submissions.  This was generally agreed to.
	

	10. Concepts for relocation of Council/Executive:

The Council noted that in the past there had been an effort at AMR’s to regularly find new personnel in other locations around NZ in order to ensure that NZTYA management did not get locked into the views of a limited number of people.  The Council generally agreed that provided the Council and the Executive continued to show an even handed nation-wide approach without bias or ‘fixed positions’, the more important need was people who were able to deliver the required functions of NZTYA.
	

	11. The meeting closed at 10:15 pm
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